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Woodland Restoration Tour: South Central FLN
On March 29-30, partners in the 
South Central FLN led an in-depth 
tour of woodland restoration efforts 
for key communications contacts. 
Paul Voosen of E&E Publishing (par-
ent of Greenwire and ClimateWire) 
and Jon Schwedler of the Conser-
vancy’s Restoring America’s Forests 
program spent two days in the field, 
hearing the story of FLN collabora-
tion and seeing its results on the 
ground.
The goals set forth for this tour were 
to tell the story of pine/oak woodland 
restoration and management in the 
Ozark and Ouachita Mountains, to 
highlight the importance of part-
nerships and collaboration, and to 
experience a prescribed burn. 
In all of these, the trip was report-
edly a success. In the last case, 
the experience was facilitated by 
frequent contact with partners who 
were conducting prescribed burning, 
so that when the tour saw a smoke 
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column, they were able to find out 
about the goals and progress of that 
particular burn in real time. In some 
cases they were also able to drive 
to a good vantage point and discuss 
the details of the operations with the 
practitioners present on the tour.
Jon Schwedler noted that the 
partners doing the tour had “really 
made the project come alive and 
shared excellent stories” so that “it’s 
not hard to see why this project has 
been such a success so far.”

Left: Martin Blaney (center) leads a discussion of woodland restoration partners
Right: Steve Osborne makes a point at one of the displays across the landscape that interpret different stages of 
restoration in the Ozark National Forest. Interpretation to build support for restoration actions has long been a strat-
egy in this landscape.

Left: Restored pine/oak woodlands in the Ozarks National Forest
Right: Restored pine woodlands in the Ouachita National Forest, where tour participants met with staff from the 
Poteau Ranger District’s Red Cockaded Woodpecker Restoration Project


